
 
 
 
 

Memorandum 
 
 
 

Date: July 21st, 2025 
 
To: Mayor and City Council 
 
Re: School Resource Officer Contract 
 
Mayor and City Council Members, 
 

As you may recall, the previous School Resource Officer (SRO) contract required annual 
renewal. I have reviewed and updated the contract in coordination with Superintendent 
Ronneberg, who has agreed to sign the revised agreement. 

There are two minor changes to note in the updated contract: 

1. The payment amount for the 2025–2026 school year has increased to $102,152.19. 
2. A revision was made to the language in the funding section. Specifically, language 

related to school compensatory time (comp time) accrual and usage has been removed. 
This matter will now be addressed administratively by the police department rather 
than through the contract. 

I am requesting City Council approval of the 2025–2026 SRO contract with District 16. 

Thank you,      
 
Chief Josh Antoine 
 
 


